
 

City Hall 

December 7, 2021 

 

The regular council meeting was held on Tuesday December 7, 2021 at 6:00 pm with Mayor John J. 

Rabun, Jr. presiding. 

 

Those present were Councilmembers Edward Rabun, David Hannah and Stephanie Hannah.  

Councilmembers Marty Amerson and Michelle Weatherford-Usry were unable to attend. 

 

Others present were City Administrator Arty Thrift, City Clerk Cassie Bartlett, City Attorney Chris Dube, 

Wastewater Operator Christopher Holdeman, Corporal Christopher Tucker and Patrol Officer Michael 

Reddekopp. 

 

Citizens present were Rosa Gibbons, Dr. Renee Neal, Connie Nelson, Willie Neal, Felicia Hannah, 

Madison Tiner, Corey Hall, Pamela Dixon, Rosa Lamb and Pamela Mathis. 

 

City Administrator Arty Thrift gave the invocation and David Hannah led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Edward Rabun made a motion to adopt the agenda as printed.  David Hannah seconded the motion; all 

in favor. 

 

Minutes of the November 2, 2021 regular council meeting and November 30, 2021 council work session 

were approved as printed with a motion made by Stephanie Hannah.  David Hannah seconded the 

motion; all in favor. 

 

Stephanie Hannah made a motion to approve the General Fund, Water & Sewer Fund, Gas Fund and 

Landfill & Sanitation Fund Summary Financial Statement as presented. David Hannah seconded the 

motion; all in favor. 

 

In Staff reports, Wastewater Operator Christopher Holdeman and City Administrator Arty Thrift 

presented Council with a report on activities of their respective departments.   

 

There was no unfinished/old business to discuss. 

 

There was no new business to discuss. 

 

Stephanie Hannah made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  David Hannah seconded the motion; all in 

favor. 

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm. 

 

Cassie Bartlett 

City Clerk 


